
  

   

  



 
 



 
  



  



 

Stewardship 
A Book Report (of sorts):  Submitted by Jayne Brooks 

 

Loonie – Crazy Talk about Faith and Finances  

by John VanDuzer 

While going a little stir-crazy when not being able to drive or easily walk 

anywhere, “Loonie” sounded like an excellent choice for a book to read.  

And the fact that faith and finances were part of the title certainly worked into Stewardship, and my role as 

Treasurer. 

Let me first say that this is a small book (5” x 8”) with 228 pages and it is a quick and easy read because of 

VanDuzer’s relaxed, conversational style of writing.  It also has an easy font to read (very important to many of us!) 

with lots of white space on every page so it is a comfortable and enjoyable read. 

Loonie provides lots to think about and a few chuckles along the way.  It is Biblically based but with a refreshing way 

of looking at things. 

Yes, there are some statistics and facts involved but not a lot.  Besides, some of those statistics and facts are 

interesting and should be known.   

- Did you realize that you are part of the 1% of the richest people in the world?  

- Did you know that only about 6% of church members tithe 10% of their earnings? 

VanDuzer covers many topics but one of the questions that I really liked was,  

“If you were accused of being a Christian, would there be enough evidence to convict you?”   

That one definitely gave me something to think about. 

And how about, why is it that those who are the richest are always wanting more?  Despite having so much, and way 

more than so many others, why do they still yearn for more? 

Why are the 1% of the richest (and that includes you and me, remember) not any happier than the poorest of the 

poor?  

Our society provides a never-ending push to buy more and more stuff – to possess more stuff – but stuff does not 

offer fulfillment or make life meaningful. 

Why do we have a love/hate relationship with money so that we can never seem to get enough? 

Why are we such a disconnected people when we are living in a hyper-connected world? 

This book, although it’s supposedly all about money, isn’t really about money at all.  It’s really about you — you and 

your response to God for what God has provided.  It’s not about stewardship, it’s about discipleship.  We are called 

to give not because we are good stewards but because we are faithful disciples.  And, it’s not what you give that 

matters, it’s what you hold back. 

 Loonie was a wonderful and quick read that provided a lot to think about, and I encourage you to read it too.  It’s 

now available in our COUC library! 

  



  



Outreach Updates: 

The New Year 

Our Tuesday morning Outreach started 2025 much as it ended 2024 with 80 to 110 bags of groceries and 90 to 
120 meals distributed each week. 

Our complement of incredible volunteers changed in January as individuals went back to school, changed 
work schedules, or went south for the winter and were no longer able to help; while others were suddenly 
available and came to join us.  No matter what changes, we always seem to have enough and we continue to 
serve those who are in need in our community. 

The big change in January was the departure of Keith 
Simmonds, our Community Ministry lead and definitely the 
biggest supporter and hardest worker for our Tuesday morning 
Outreach program.  Keith will be greatly missed and it will be 
hard to fill his shoes.  Keith made a difference in our community 
and his presence (even though he is absent) will be felt for years 
to come.  We had a small celebration on Tuesday January 14th to 
thank Keith for all he has done for Outreach and to wish him 
well on the next stage of his journey.   

We want to thank Ally Phillips for stepping in to fill the gap left 
by Keith’s departure.  Ally has been helping out for the last few 
months but now takes on the leadership role and we all look forward to working with him. 

Grants 

The final report for the World Day of Prayer grant which wrapped up in December was submitted to the 
Women’s Inter-Church Council of Canada in January.    

Starting in February we will be able to access the ProVision Grant approved last fall.  Currently we are in the 
process of hiring an Intercultural/Interfaith Program Support Lead supported by this grant. 

On January 12th, 18 individuals attended the Grant Writing workshop and it was great to see the interest in this 
initiative as many of the Community Ministry programs and activities, as well as other programs at COUC, 
could be supported by grants.  We hope to eventually have an ongoing Grant Writing Committee in place at 
COUC to work on such initiatives. 

Volunteer Opportunities 

If you are interested in getting involved with the Tuesday Outreach program, we are always looking for 
volunteers.  Right now, we still need shoppers and sandwich makers – both of which would involve one 
Tuesday a month.  If you would like to get involved in any way, we would love to hear from you.  And we invite 
you to come in on a Tuesday morning just to see what is happening and how the morning works.  Who knows?  
You might want to stay and get involved! 

 

Submitted by Jayne Brooks  



 

  



 

  



 

  



We Need Your Help 
 

Receipts for Charitable Donations 
The Canada Revenue Agency (CRA) confirmed on January 23rd that donations made in January and February of 2025 
can be used for either the 2024 tax year or the 2025 tax year, and the choice is yours.  This is the same as the 
process for making RRSP contributions in the first 60 days of a year and knowing that those contributions can be 
used in either the previous or current year. 
 
As a result, Central Okanagan United Church (COUC) will be issuing your January 1 to December 31, 2024 official 
donation receipts as usual in February.   
 
We will then in March or April be issuing your January and February 2025 official donation receipts.  This applies to 
everyone, not just those who might have designated contributions as being for 2024. 
 
When you file your tax return for 2024, you must each then decide whether you are including the January/February 
2025 donations on your 2024 return or whether you are keeping them for your 2025 return.   
 
In February 2026, we will issue your March 1 to December 31, 2025 official donation receipts.  For most of you, that 
will mean that you need to include the amount from both receipts when you file your 2025 tax return.  And that 
means that you must put the receipt issued in March or April 2025 in a safe place where you will find it in the spring 
of 2026, because issuing a duplicate or replacement receipt under CRA rules is not an easy task.  
All of this means that we are issuing twice as many receipts as in previous years, and with the increase in postage 
rates, that means we will be paying way more to get the receipts to you. 
 
To keep our costs down we want to start sending the official donation receipts by email instead of by post, starting 
next year.  To do that, we need you to provide or confirm you email address.   
 
You can do this by contacting one of the following and leaving your name and current email address.   
Please contact either:  

• the church office by phone (250-762-3311) or in person 

• the Contributions Steward at contributions@centralokanaganunitedchurch.com  

If you are not able to receive emails, please stop by the church office or phone 250-762-3311 to let us know that, 
and we will find an alternate way to get your official donation receipt to you. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns about this process, please feel free to contact me at any time in person or by 
phone. 
 
Jayne Brooks 
 
Treasurer 
Home Phone: 250-762-9606 
  

mailto:contributions@centralokanaganunitedchurch.com


 

 

  



 

  



  



 

 

 

  



  



  



 
Hosted by UNJPPI (United Network for Justice and Peace in Palestine and Israel). Questions? Reach out to Debbie 
Hubbard at  250-469-4468 or sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com 
To Register: CLICK HERE  

mailto:sowingseedsofpossibilities@gmail.com
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZYpfuCrpzIoE9Avyy5YPeaUcKBHVGNL3Z0j#/registration


 
WHAT? Us? A RACIST CHURCH? 

Did you know that General Council of the United Church of Canada committed in 2020 to becoming an anti-racist 
church?  Since April of 2024 Debbie Hubbard, Tanya Burke, Gerry Hewitt, Keith Simmonds and Shirley Piedt have been 
part of a National Church workshop series that explores this very topic. Each participating church has been invited to 
create an anti-racism action plan for our church community that would include five key areas: racial justice education 
and awareness; theology; advocacy; governance; and healing and accountability.  

Here at COUC, our small group has begun to look at our own experience and understanding of what it means to be anti-
racist, and to grapple with how to involve and hear from others at COUC before creating an action plan. We thought we 
would begin by sharing with you through this article and through the February e-letters some thoughts and questions and 
links to short videos to help all of us understand what becoming an anti-racist church is all about. At the potluck in 
February, we will have a short exercise focused on the theme of anti-racism. 

The following link is a five-minute video where four church leaders speak about becoming an anti-racist church.  

  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lPjGsm1KP14 

And what is happening already? Opportunities to continue learning about Indigenous stories and to share in the work 
of truth and reconciliation have been ongoing. We are an Affirming Church and look to continue creating safety and 
community for all.  And last year during the Lenten season, a series of calendars created by the staff posed a topic and 
sometimes a QR code to link to further information. Some of the topics were reading a book about racism, doing 
something out of your comfort zone, changing the words of your favorite hymn to be about acceptance, examining white 
privilege, and our identities: places of oppression, places of power.   

We invite you to examine other aspects of church life which include leadership and decision making as well as small 
groups and to wonder if everyone would feel welcome in those circles and whether we create space for all folks to share 
their views as decisions are made. And of course, what assumptions need to be examined as we move toward becoming 
an anti-racist church. 

Former moderator Jordan Cantwell said, “As Christians, we must root out fear and commit to…practices that help 
us to ground our actions… in love”. 

 Please join us on this journey. For more information or to be part of this movement, contact anyone of us through the 
Church Office. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lPjGsm1KP14


 

  



 

  



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Strengthening Voices. Inspiring Possibility. 

WHERE VOICES COME TO LIFE 

Welcome to SongShine, vocal music and creative drama-based classes designed for those who have 
communication issues due to Parkinson’s, stroke, other neurological challenges, or aging. Our goal 

is to help you communicate more easily and clearly. SongShine harnesses the power of brain, 
breath, and emotion to reclaim voices. It creates community, camaraderie, and confidence 

…AND IT’S FUN!  
Meet: Mondays at 1pm, at Bernard Church, in Room 14   

Hosted by Choir Director Sylvia Clerke 
  



 

Keep up to date, watch worship videos and more. 

Find us online! Like and Follow us on Facebook & 

Subscribe to our YouTube Channel! 

 
Website  

https://centralokanaganunitedchurch.com 

 
Facebook Page SUNDAY LIVESTREAM SHOWN HERE 

https://www.facebook.com/Centralokanaganunitedchurchkelownabc 

 

Facebook Group (Our Private Church Group) 
(A Private Group for members & friends of COUC to share church news or discussion)  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/319967703235745 

 

United Church of Canada Private Group –  

Join in for all UCC chat & news! 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/UnitedChurchCda/permalink/10167795547890401/ 

 
YouTube Channel (Worship videos posted weekly): 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJRqGV1Zra36gbm1jSlks1w 
  

https://centralokanaganunitedchurch.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Centralokanaganunitedchurchkelownabc
https://www.facebook.com/groups/319967703235745
https://www.facebook.com/groups/UnitedChurchCda/permalink/10167795547890401/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCJRqGV1Zra36gbm1jSlks1w


 


